## LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD DECEMBER 17, 1993

Meeting was called to order by the President. Gerry gave a Treasurer's report and budget status. The Lincoln County Commissioners suggested starting a building fund which would be a separate fund. There is \$80,000. invested now in a general fund. It was moved and seconded to have Gerry look into a building fund and check with the Auditor.

In attendance were: Karen, Lydia, Orville, Celeste, Anne, Gerry, Bob, Amy, Jon, Ron and Gail.

Discussion was held on:

Purchasing a computer for the office-pros and cons of it, more info needs to be obtained about it.

Needing a Sheep Barn Superintendent

R V Parking Superintendent

Coloring contest

Dog people driving on grounds

New pictures on main building-Amy will take care of it

Projects for Community Service People-at this time there isn't any, but in the spring we could use some painting.

Paving in front of grandstands and office sidewalk

Leave admission prices as they are

Additional paper towel holders in Home Arts Building and drinking fountain in Main Building. Bob said he would take care of this

Bad accoustics in Dining Hall

Howard is going to be retiring soon, will need someone to work with him to learn the ropes.

To have prospective board members be associate members for awhile to see if they really want to commit to the work involved. At this time we have a full board. Motion passed

Improving attendance for Thursday was talked about. We will move the Salmon Bar-b-que to Thursday Nite. Entertainment for Thursday nite will be Junior Hoedowners and the Barber Shop Quartet. Thursday will be Senior Citizen Day with reduced admission.

Jon gave an update on Leroy Van Dyke. He is waiting to hear back from them and is pretty sure he can get them for \$7000. or less.

Renaming the Commercial Building was discussed with several suggestion. Tabled for now.

Meeting Adjourned. Gail Heide, Sec.